May 22, 2025

Doug Mclaren
790 Harding Lane
Brentwood Bay, BC
V8M 2G2

District of Central Saanich
1903 Mount Newton Cross Road
Saanichton, BC, V8M 2A9

Dear Mayor Windsor and Council

As a resident of Central Saanich since 1992 and an owner of commercial property (Unit 10, 6782
Veyaness Road) in the District, | would like to request that Mayor and Council approve the
proposed conversion of Tennis Court 1 at Centennial Park to four dedicated pickleball courts.
With the ever-increasing number of people participating in the sport, the closure of the courts at
Wain Road Park removed the only dedicated facility available to us on the peninsula. This has
had a tremendous negative impact to the pickleball community — a problem that your ‘yes’ vote
could remedy.

Thank you very much for your consideration.

Sincerely

Doug Mclaren



